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Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change (?CC) and look forward 
to the'release of its full report in August. The Second World 
Climate Conference provides the opportunity for all countries to 
consider the adoption of strategies and measures for limiting or 
stabilizing greenhouse gas emissions, and to discuss an effective 
international response. We reiterate our support for the 
negotiation of a framework convention on climate change, under the 
auspices of the United Nations Environment Program (UNE?) and the 
World Meteorological Organization (WM0). The convention should be 
completed by 1992. Work on appropriate implementing protocols 
should be undertaken as expeditiously as possible and should 
consider all sources and sinks. 

64. We welcome the amendment of the montreal Protocol to phase out 
the use of chlorofluorocarbons (CFCs) by the year 2000 and to 
extend coverage of the Protocol to other ozone depleting 
substances. "rhe establishment of a financial mechanism to assist 
developing coUntries to tackle ozone depletion marks a new and 
positive step in cooperation between the developed and developing 
worlds. We applaud the announcement in London by some major 
developing countries, including India and China, that they• intend 
to review their position on adherence to the Montreal Protocol and 
its amendments. We would welcome their adherence as a crucial 
reinforcement of the effectiveness' of the Protocol, which would 
ultimately lead to a worldwide phase cut of ozone depleting 
substances. We urge all parties to ratify the amended Protocol as 
quickly as possible. 

65. We acknowledge tha: enhanced levels of cooperation will be 
necessary with regard to the science and impacts of climate change 
and economic implications of possible response strategies. We 
recognize  the importance of working together no develop new 
technologies and methods over the coming decades to complement 
energy conservation and other measures to reduce carbon dioxide and 
other greenhouse emissions. We support accelerated scientific and 
economic research and analysis on the dynamics and potential impact 
of climate change, and on potential responses of developed and 
developing countries. 

66. We are determined to take action to increase forests, while 
protecting existing ones and recognizing the sovereign rights of 
all countries to make use of their natural resources. The 
destruction of tropical forests has reached alarming proportions. 
We welcome the commitment of the new Government of Brazil to help 
arrest this destruction and to provide sustainable forest 
management. We actively support this process, and we are ready for 
a new dialogue with developing countries on ways and means to 
support their efforts. We are ready to cooperate with the 


